
Uncommon Schools – Camden Prep 

Board of Trustees Meeting 

9:00 a.m., Tuesday September 24th, 2024 

1650 Copewood St. Camden, NJ 08103 

The trustees in attendance were: LaVonia Abavana, Natalie Aronson-Cooper, Kevin Patterson, Cassetta Perry, 

Julie Jackson, Joe Mangini, Reverend Floyd White, Ratna Shah 

Also Present:  Victoria Glover, Brianna Riis, Mary-Kate Miller, Maya Roth Bisignano, Jon Hillery, Sarah 

Danzig, Julianna Worrel, Peggy Liao, John Powell, Summer Moore 

The meeting was called to order at 9:04 a.m. by Ms. Aronson-Cooper, who noted that the meeting 

had been duly publicized, as required by law, in the Courier-Post and on Camden Prep’s website.   

It having been moved and duly seconded, the trustees voted unanimously to approve the minutes 

from the June 30th, 2024 board meeting.  

Ms. Aronson-Cooper requested a motion to appoint CPHS senior, Jakiyah Moore to serve on the 

Board of Trustees of Camden Prep for a one-year student-rep term beginning in the 24-25 SY. The 

trustees voted unanimously to accept the aforementioned motion. 

Ms. Glover gave an update on Uncommon Schools and Camden Prep staffing updates to introduce 

Alison Washabaugh, Chief of Staff and Strategy and announce that MMS Principal Kat Council is 

on medical leave, Brianna Riis will be the interim principal of MMS.  

Ms. Aronson-Cooper gave an update on Board Priorities. The first two goals of growing the board 

have been achieved. The board will now focus on deepening board member commitment.  

Ms. Worrell gave an update on the State of Grades K-8 at Camden Prep.  

Ms. Glover gave an update on External Affairs events and Family Champions initiatives at Camden 

Prep. 

Ms. Jackson gave an update on Uncommon Brand Refresh. 

Mr. Mangini presented the Financial Report. The following subjects were presented: 

• Financial, Accounting, & Compliance Resolutions  

o Resolution to Approve Cooperative Pricing System Agreement 

o Resolution to Approve Monthly Financials  

Ms. Miller presented an enrollment update to the board. 

Mr. Hillery presented a development update to the board.  

Ms. Glover presented the administrative items.  The following subjects were presented: 

• Administrative Resolutions 

o 23-24 Annual Report 



o FY25 ESEA Application 

o FY25 IDEA Application 

o Authorize Use of Federal Funds for Employee Salaries, FY24 Adjustment 

o Authorize Use of Federal Funds for Employee Salaries, SY 24-25 

It having been moved and duly seconded, the trustees voted unanimously to accept the 

aforementioned resolutions and reports.  

Ms. Glover presented the Personnel Report. The following new hires were presented: 

Mt. Ephraim Elementary School 

− Fania Murch (On Leave) 

−  Yaritza Medina 

− Mary Katherine News 

− Madison Scheetz 

− Chaela Briggs 

− Ahkyah James 

− Maylyn Atkinson 

− Alexandre Guy 

− Danny Wilfred 

− Emily Dombrowski 

− Rachel Sileo 

− Jonalee Perez 

Mt. Ephraim Middle School 

- Zaniaya Carter 

- Joseph Moore 

- Nicole Peters 

- Carlissa Bell 

- Reynold Pilgrim 

- Brittnee' Rodgers 

- John Coleman 

- John Harris 

- Yumna Rehman 

- Jairo Ramos 

 

Copewood Elementary School 

- Troy Mayo 

- Lindsey White 

- Vincent DeMeo 

- Keni Sutherland 

- Celine Finley 

- Jacqueline Espinoza 

- Seth Levy 

- Matthrew Blaker 

- Janasia Brewer 

- Bryce Harris 

- Wenrui Li 

- Morgan Outler 

- Tyneika Bond 

- Cassandra Goeke 

- Jasleen Gill 

- Victoria Griffin 

- Michael Giles 

- Amber Hickey 

- Cassandra Logan 

- Ro Dixon 

Copewood Middle School 

- Robert Hargraves 

- Latoya Mayers 

- Brandon Greenlee 

- Elande Abate 

- Joseph Rosmini 

- Auburn Evans 

- Mecca Perry 

- Susan Snyder 

- Lauren Werner 

- Rakeim Rucker 

- Lavon Howard 

 

Camden Prep High School 
- Jada Myricks 

- Amira Warrick  

- Alexis Kross  

- Anna Rodriguez  

 



- Allison Jones  

- Joseph Talucci  

- Nicolas Nwarache  

- Maria Elena Hondo Ndongo  

- Drew McNeely 

It having been moved and duly seconded, the trustees voted unanimously to approve to accept the 

aforementioned new hires and returner salaries.  

The meeting was adjourned at 10:55 a.m.  

The next board meeting is Tuesday December 3rd  at 9am Virtually, 

https://uncommonschools.zoom.us/j/94161756181  

https://uncommonschools.zoom.us/j/94161756181

